
 
 
March 8, 2022  
 
 
 
 
Carolyn Garwood, Deacon 
St. Paul’s Episcopal Church 
1010 6th Street 
Clay Center, KS 67432 
Opposition to Senate Bill 501 – Committee on Public Health and Welfare 
 
Chairman Hilderbrand and members of the Committee:  
 
St. Paul’s Episcopal Church in Clay Center is NOT in favor of Senate Bill 501.  
 
We have sponsored a mobile food pantry for several years now and our numbers continue to grow. 
With gas prices and food prices what they are now--I imagine the need will get worse.  This bill just adds 
more confusion and frustration for those applying for assistance.  
 
Please, do not vote for this bill.  
 


